Annual Congregational Meeting

St. Jacob United Church of Christ, St. Jacob, IL

Sunday, February 1, 2015

The Annual Congregational meeting was called to order by council president, Dawn Zobrist at 12:15 p.m.

Andy Schreiber made a motion to accept the minutes from the Third Quarter Congregational Meeting.
Seconded by Melissa Taylor, motion carried.

Jane Noeltner made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented. Seconded by Judy Bolton,
motion carried.

Old Business:

An insurance claim has been filed on the steeple damage. Engineers are still evaluating this claim and
repair.

The sanctuary remodeling committee will be meeting soon to evaluate the engineers' reports.
New Business:

Don Yann made a motion to accept the 2015 Budget as presented. Ken Bolton seconded, motion
carried.

Pastor Comments:

Pastor Gary, speaking on behalf of the St. John's congregation, thanked the St. Jacob UCC for absorbing
the bulk of the increase in the 2015 Budget.

Pastor Gary thanked everyone for the support in all of the Church's fellowships and activities. A thank
you was also given to all staff and volunteers on the upkeep of the church's appearance and
maintenance.

Any thoughts and/or comments on the time change of the late Christmas Eve service are welcome.

Lenten services will include a fellowship dinner, Bible study, and guest speakers. There are some open
spots for speakers if anyone has any suggestions.

Before closing, President Dawn Zobrist thanked retiring Church Council Members Duane Woods, Judy
Bolton and Peggy Bohnensteihl for their years of service and welcomed new members Ty Gansmann,
Tiffany Duncan and Carol Kynion.

George Anderson made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Kay Beardsley, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Diane Frey

Recording Secretary



